

FREQUENT FLYER

Volume I, Issue III

October 1989

Construction Projects Improve Airport Operations and Safety

During the summer months Jeffco Airport has completed several construction projects to improve the facilities at the airport. The construction and improvement projects were made possible by two grants, AIP 10 and 11, totalling \$2.75 million from the FAA.

Operations Building

The 12,000 square foot maintenance/operations building has been completed.

The new facility will house snow plows, fire equipment and other maintenance vehicles.

Design work is also continuing for plans to build a replacement runway for 201. The new runway will be replacement runway for 201.

Runway 2/20

Airport expansion projects AIP 10 and 11 have been completed, which included a complete resurfacing and partial reconstruction of runway 2/20 as well as new lights on the runway and taxiway "Bravo".

Runway 29R

The funds have also been used to construct a Safety Area off the east end of runway 29R and to purchase 31-acres of clear zone for 29R.



The new maintenance/operations building was completed early this summer.

Looking Ahead

Plans are currently in the process for AIP 12, which will include the overlay of the north FBO ramp areas including the new Turbo West Hangar 4 and the Denver Air Center ramp areas. Drainage improvement projects are also planned. The FAA grant, totalling \$1.64 million for these projects is expected to be received by the end of September.

Design work is also continuing for plans to build a replacement runway for 29L. The new runway will be longer, wider and lighted for night time use.

Jeffco Airport continues to make improvements to its existing facilities in order to provide a safe flying experience.

In This Issue...

New Corporate Hangars	page 2
Snow Removal Plan	page 2
Jeffco FBOs	page 3
Master Plan	page 4

The Manager's Message...



State Creates Aviation Director

Aviation in Colorado now has a voice on the State level. The newly created Office of Aviation has its first director, Dennis Roberts, who will run the office under the direction of the seven member Colorado Aeronautics Board. Dennis Roberts comes to his new position from the Denver Regional Council of Governments where he was the Aviation Planner. Dennis' previous aviation planning experience and numerous pilot licenses make him very capable and qualified for the tasks at hand.

This is only the beginning, Dennis and the Colorado Aeronautics Board cannot set the course for our State's general aviation future alone. All of us are responsible for giving our input and advice to the Board and Dennis in order that the goals they are now setting are ones that will get the results beneficial to everyone -- pilots, airport operators and the general public, all of which are beneficiaries of our State's air transportation system.

Since Colorado was the last state in the U.S. to create a State Aviation Division, I hope we can learn from all before us and make ours the best. The Colorado Aeronautics Board and Dennis need our support and comments. You need to be heard! Good luck to our new leaders and may we all benefit from our cooperation. Dennis Roberts can be reached at 777-8669.

Let It Snow, Let It Snow, Let It Snow!

With winter weather fast approaching the snow will soon be falling. The Airport snow removal team is ready to go to work and with this snow season we hope to make it the best year in terms of quick and efficient removal of snow. Our maintenance staff has done a fine job in upgrading all of our existing snow removal equipment and we are in the process of rebuilding one new snow plow that was acquired from Federal Surplus. What all of this means to you, the airport user, is better snow removal service from us.

The Airport also has a snow removal plan which details the procedures and priorities we follow for snow removal operation. Please contact our office if you would like a copy.

And finally, we encourage any suggestions, thoughts, or ideas as to how we can better serve the users of Jeffco Airport. We will make every attempt to get the snow removed as soon as practical. Please advise Ken Lawson, Operations Supervisor, at 466-2314 of any problems or other concerns you have regarding snow removal.

New Corporate Hangars Planned

Plans are progressing for the construction of additional Executive Hangars. As many as eight hangars will be built in the first phase. The hangars measure 55' x 60' and are being built by a local construction company. They will be available for either lease or purchase. The hangars will be fully insulated, have an electric door, heat, water and sewer. Inquiries should be directed to Dave Gordon, Airport Manager, 466-2314.

THE BROOMFIELD GUEST HOUSE

Check Out Our Corporate Rates.



Conference Facilities Available

9009 W. Jeffco Airport Ave. Broomfield, CO 80020 • (303) 469-3900

Airshow Attracts 35,000 to Jeffco Airport

The recent "High On Colorado" airshow at Jeffco Airport drew crowds in excess of 35,000 for the three-day extravaganza.

The daily airshows featured A7s from the Colorado Air National Guard, F14s, and F16s also performed aerial demonstrations. The aircraft were displayed on the tarmac for up close viewing before the airshows. The event also featured vintage World War II aircraft and simulated bombing missions.

In addition to daily airshows, there was nightly entertainment including comedian Steve Kimbrough, Colorado's largest fireworks show set to music and a performance by the rock group Starship.

The airport staff would like to thank all of those who helped make the airshow a success, including those of you who had to move your aircraft. We appreciate your cooperation.

New Signage Updates Image

Phase I of the new signage project is in its final stages of completion. Entrance roads, street and highway signage are being updated for better identification and guidance through the Jeffco Airport facility. Phase II will begin later in the year and will include continued landscape upgrading and improved business identification.

FLYING

DELI DELIGHTS

Jeffco Airport Broomfield, CO Hangar B-8

460-9079

We're more than just a Deli!

Soups • Sandwiches • Baked Goods Homemade Specials and Catering • In-Flight Meals Homecooked Breakfast Burritos & Omelettes

Open 7 Days a Week

Jeffco FBOs Offer Aviators Service and Convenience

Denver Air Center

Denver Air Center is one of the Fixed Base Operators (FBO) located at Jeffco Airport. In addition to being a FBO, Denver Air Center also offers a flight school for recreational flyers, full-service aircraft maintenance and aircraft sales.

"Denver Air Center is the backbone of general aviation," said Roger Carpenter, General Manager, "We offer the recreational flyer everything from aircraft sales and instruction to fuel and tie-down space -- all in one." Denver Air Center is an authorized Conoco dealer and provides aircraft fuel for local and transient pilots.

The company was bought by Jerry Nolan in 1982. For more information about Denver Air Center please call 466-2336.

Turbo West

Turbo West is a full-service FBO at Jeffco Airport. The FBO operates 24-hours a day, 7 days a week to provide service to anyone flying into or out of Jeffco Airport. Turbo West offers aviators aircraft sales (new and used), maintenance (piston and turbine), avionics (repair and installation), parts (sales and rebuilding), fuel and full service line capabilities including de-icing.

Turbo West is the Beechcraft distributor for six western states and also represents Piper, Bell Helicopter, Pratt & Whitney, Garrett, most major avionics manufacturers, Air BP aviation fuels and many other manufacturers.

Turbo West is uncompromising in its quality of service and this is reflected in all of the services offered at this "people friendly" FBO. For more information about Turbo West call 469-6671.

20 Year Master Plan Updated

The Airport recently completed an extensive update of our Master Plan. This important document is used as a guide by the Airport in planning our future development over the next 20 years. One of the key highlights of the plan shows a new third parallel runway possibly needed sometime late in the planning period. A summary of the Master Plan Update is included in this newsletter. If you have any questions or would like to talk about the Plan in more detail, feel free to contact Bob Lohne, the Assistant Airport Manager, at 466-2314.

Instrument Landing System Updated

The FAA will be updating the Instrument Landing System (ILS) localizer equipment with a completely new and more reliable state-of-the-art system. The new system, which replaces one installed in the 1960s, will be ready in late September.

J. SCOTT HAMILTON, P.C.

ATTORNEY AT LAW
PRACTICE LIMITED TO AVIATION LAW

SUITE 1
JEFFCO AIRPORT EXECUTIVE BUILDING
BROOMFIELD, CO 80020
TELEPHONE 303/466-7315

Just The Facts...

Tower News

Jeffco Airport is pleased to welcome Marty Walker as the new Air Traffic Manager. Marty replaces Jim Vigil who is now at Stapleton International Airport.

Marty brings 16 years of Air Traffic experience with him. In his career he spent six years as an Air Traffic Controller, four years as an Air Traffic Instructor, one year as an Air Traffic Evaluator, three years as an Air Traffic Supervisor and two years as a Training Specialist before taking his recent position at Jeffco.

Marty stresses that the tower is there to provide a service to pilots and encourages visits to the tower.

Marty himself is a pilot with over 300 hours of flying time. Welcome aboard Marty!

Mail Drop

For your convenience, a mail drop slot has been installed on the door to the main entrance of Terminal Building B-7. Please feel free to use the drop when the office is closed.

Jeffco Airport Terminal Building B-7 Broomfield, CO 80020